
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear  
 
Request for Information – ATISN 17484 

 
Thank you for your request for information dated 11 May 2023.   
 
Information requested 
 
Copies of all paper or electronic documents the Speed Limit Review so far as it 
concerns Cwmdu;. 
 
The application of the outcome of that review . 
 
The determination process relevant to the ‘The A479 Trunk Road (Cwmdu, Tretower 
and Glanusk Park, Powys) (Restricted Road, 30 mph, 40 mph and 50 mph Speed 
Limits) Order’, including all documentation informing its draft Statement of Reasons, so 
far as they concern Cwmdu. 
 
Our response 
 
The attached document record decisions of the 2 reviews of the speed limit in Cwmdu: 
the first is detailed at section 4, and the most recent review in 2019 is at section 9. 
 
The outcome of the review is published on DataMapWales. 
 
The application of the outcome is to retain a 40mph through Cwmdu.   
 
The existing 40mph speed limit in Cwmdu is on the same 1996 Order as the 40mph 
speed limit in Tretower.  Therefore, the draft Order and Statement of Reasons which 
proposes to change the speed limit in Tretower to 30mph also needs to cover the 
retention of the 40mph speed limit in Cwmdu in line with the outcomes of the speed 
limit review.  There are therefore no documents informing the Statement of Reasons 
so far as they concern Cwmdu,  
 
Next steps 
 
If you are dissatisfied with the Welsh Government’s handling of your request, you can 
ask for an internal review within 40 working days of the date of this response.  
Requests for an internal review should be addressed to the Welsh Government’s 
Freedom of Information Officer at: 
 
Information Rights Unit, Welsh Government, Cathays Park, Cardiff, CF10 3NQ  
or Email: Freedom.ofinformation@gov.wales.  Please remember to quote the ATISN 
reference number above.     
 
You also have the right to complain to the Information Commissioner.  The Information 
Commissioner can be contacted at:  Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe 
House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF.  However, please note that the 
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https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdatamap.gov.wales%2Fmaps%2Ftrunk-road-safety-review-outcomes%2Fview%23%2F&data=05%7C01%7CTrystan.Evans%40gov.wales%7C869f6f8d95654d257e7608db65cc0ec7%7Ca2cc36c592804ae78887d06dab89216b%7C0%7C0%7C638215700205306480%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=6M3Aa3KsxBfvIwZpzgs2EelweabYj37pfqWTye06Lfk%3D&reserved=0
mailto:Freedom.ofinformation@gov.wales


Commissioner will not normally investigate a complaint until it has been through our 
own internal review process. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 


